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Appendix 3



FEDERAL AVIATION ADMINISTRATION

COMPLIANCE WITH E.O. 12866

Section 6(a)(3)(E) of E.O. 12866 requires agencies to identify for the public, in a complete, clear, and simple manner, those changes in a regulatory action made at the suggestion or recommendation of the Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA), Office of Management and Budget.  Place a copy of this form in the docket and in the project folder.

Title of Rulemaking:  Reduction of Fuel Tank Flammability in Transport Category Airplanes
Regulatory Identification Number:  RIN 2120-AI23
__________
OIRA did not review the rulemaking document.

__________
OIRA reviewed the rulemaking document, but did not suggest or recommend any changes.

    X    
 
OIRA reviewed the rulemaking document, and we have documented the changes we made at OIRA’s suggestion or recommendation in an attachment to this sheet.

/s/ James M. Crotty



July 21, 2008
____________________



____________________

Signature of Analyst



Date

ATTACHMENT

Rulemaking Document:  Final Rule - Reduction of Fuel Tank Flammability in Transport Category Airplanes

Regulatory Identification Number:  RIN 2120-AI23
Docket #: 


  FAA-2005-22997

Changes:

1. The proposed rule would have applied to operators under part 91, which is limited to private use operations.  
OIRA requested that we eliminate the part 91 provisions, but encourage part 91 operators to install Flammability Reduction Means on their airplanes, and not remove it if it is already installed.  As a result, the final rule has been revised to exclude part 91 operations.
2. In the Initial Regulatory Evaluation for the NPRM, we used a cost figure of $1 per gallon for aviation fuel.  This was also noted in the regulatory evaluation summary in the NPRM.  We agreed with several comments received stating that this figure no longer reflected the economic reality, and increased this figure to $1.65 per gallon (based on our FAA Aerospace Forecasts Fiscal Years 2006-2017).
OIRA requested that we further increase these figure based on recent developments.  As a result, we use $2.01 per gallon in the Final Regulatory Evaluation (based on our FAA Aerospace Forecasts Fiscal Years 2008-2025).  Although this fuel price is based on the most recently published FAA forecast, we recognize that, given the current record high oil prices, this estimate may underestimate the long term aviation fuel cost.  

3.
ORIA requested that we perform an incremental cost effectiveness analysis of the individual alternatives using a present value analysis with a 7 percent discount rate and a 50% SFRA 88 effectiveness rate.  As a result, we provided this analysis in the preamble and in the Final Regulatory Evaluation.
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